
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES OPENED AND UNSEALED 
 #80-10 
 

          

          

          The following ordinance prohibiting the sale or removal of opened or unsealed metal  

or glass alcoholic beverage containers from bars or lounges in the Town of Pearl  
 River, and restricting the consumption of alcoholic beverages from metal or glass  
 containers. 

        

          1. The removal of any opened or unsealed metal or glass alcoholic beverage  

 
container from the premises of any bar or lounge located in the Town of  

 

 
Pearl River is prohibited except for the removal of empty containers in  

 

 
connection with trash and garbage disposal, glass and metal recycling  

 

 
programs, or the exchange of returnable bottles. 

   

          2. The sales of any alcoholic beverage in an opened or unsealed metal or  
 

 
glass container from a bar or lounge for consumption outside the premises  

 
of the bar or lounge is prohibited. 

     

          3. The consumption of any alcoholic beverage packaged in a metal or glass  

 
container is prohibited within 500 feet from the entrance or exit of a bar or  

 
lounge. 

        

          4. The consumption of any alcoholic beverage packaged in a metal or glass  

 
container is prohibited on public parking lots within the Town of  Pearl River; 

 
and all Town streets in the Town of Pearl River. 

   

          5. Any person found violating section 1,2,3, or 4 of this ordinance shall be  
 

 
fined not more than $500.00, or not more than 60 days in jail, or both. 

 

          This ordinance was adopted this 14th day of October, 1980. 
   

          

/s/ 
Robert Harper, Mayor                                        /s/ Ruby Gauley, Town 
Clerk 

  


